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MEMBER MEETING SCRIPT
Thursday, January 6, mm/dd/yy
VIP Table 1:

1. John Howard, incoming president

2. Christina Howard, spouse

3. Lee Watson, outgoing president

4. Shirley Watson, spouse

5. Harold Linville
6. Becky Tracey

7. Angelia

VIP Table 2:

1. Don Clouser, Member Services

2. Mike Freed, WFD

3. John Baker, GRC

4. Dave Harry, Marketing

5. Joni Duncan, Safety/HR

6. Steve Staub, Program

7. Mike Gorman, Social

8. Anne

[filler slide]

LEE:

· [slide] Welcome:  Welcome to the 20xx DTMA Annual meeting.  The meeting format is a bit different this month as you see on the agenda displayed on the screen.
[slide]

· Introduction of past presidents, past trustees, and honorary members:  The success of DTMA is directly related to the great leadership we have had during the Association’s 71 year history.  I would like to introduce the past presidents, past trustees, and honorary members with us tonight.  Please stand as I call your name, and hold your applause until all are standing:
· Bob Clark

· Bruce Hackett

· Werner Triftshouser

· Bob Millat

· Norm Cammerer
· Dave Whitehead

· Paul Ley

· Andy Moore

· Jerry Schriml

· Ron Hutchins

· Becky Tracey

· Mike Gorman

· We lost several of our peers this past year.  We offer condolences to the families of:

· Don Fitzgerald from the D.A. Fitzgerald Company
· Jeff Harnish from Moore Quality Tooling

· Bill Miller from Quality Steels

· Robert Minneman from Minco Tool

· Introduction of guests:  Ask for introduction of guests by someone at the guests’ table.
· Thank and introduce meeting sponsor:
· Sponsorship helps defray the cost of the member meeting

· Bob Dunlevey, Dunlevey, Mahan and Furry
BOB DUNLEVEY
LEE:  Thanks also to Dayton Supply and Tool for setting up a table-top exhibit during the social hour.

LEE:  Introduce Dr. George Sehi, dean of the Engineering and Industrial Technologies Division at Sinclair Community College.
DR. SEHI:  Top Gun graduation.  INSTRUCTION:  George comes up to the lectern and Anne will get the graduates lined up next to the podium.  George will say a few words about the Top Gun program and the Top Gun info session.  George then moves to the side.
LEE:  I am pleased to recognize the Winter 2003 graduates of the Top Gun Tooling and Machining Academy.  

(Lee will read names, George will present certificates and shake hands.  Graduates line up on the podium.)

· Ronald Cox, International Fine Blanking

· Randal Jewett, Triangle Precision

· Douglas Parlett, DRT Mfg. Co.

· James Penney, Delphi Automotive

· David Roberts, Triangle Precision

· James Rutter, DRT Mfg. Co.

· Michael Whitaker, Triangle Precision

(Dr. Sehi, grads leave stage.  Photo will be taken after the program.)
Transition of Presidents

LEE:
· Outgoing president’s remarks

· Introduce new president and present plaque:  (use your own words or some of these):

It’s my pleasure to pass the reins to John Howard.  John is the president and owner of Crossroads Machine, Inc., in Englewood.  He has been active in the association for many years including serving on the Government Relations and Workforce Development committees and serving as the chair of the Finance Committee.  John was instrumental in changing the former DTMA scholarship fund into the DTMA Education Foundation, which you’ll hear more about later.  John’s leadership and his focus on workforce development will be valuable as he guides the Association this year.  It’s my honor to present to you DTMA’s president for 20xx – John Howard.

(Shake hands, hand him his plaque.  Photos will be taken after the program.)
JOHN HOWARD:  Thank you, Lee.  (Use your own words or some of these):

It’s been my pleasure to serve with you these past two years.  Lee has been active in the association for years.  Most notably, when he came onto the Board, he channeled his personal focus on safety in the workplace into our Safety Committee and organized it so that it provides value to members.  Lee also led the board and the organization through its change to serve the greater manufacturing community which was no small task.  On behalf of the entire Board of Trustees, officers, and staff, we thank you for your leadership.

(Shake hands; outgoing president leaves the stage)

Recognition of Outgoing Board Members
JOHN:

This is a particularly special part of the annual meeting where we recognize those people who have served the association by participating on the Board of Trustees.  Tonight it’s my pleasure to recognize Becky Tracey for her service to the association.  Becky, will you join me on the podium?  Becky is vice president of operations at Mutual Tool and Die and has been involved in the leadership of the association for 12 years.  She started on the training committee, eventually serving as its chairperson.  She was elected to the Board, then was selected to serve as its vice president and president and simultaneously served on the boards of the DTMA Education Foundation and the TOOLVALLEY Network Foundation.  She has just completed her term as the association’s past president and continues as a member of the Top Gun Policy Team.  Becky, the association has benefited greatly by your leadership; for this we thank you.
(John shakes Becky’s hand and gives plaque; Becky leaves stage.  Photo taken after the program.)
We would also be recognizing Bruce Benedict as an outgoing trustee, but he has graciously agreed to stay on the board for another year to fill Bill Luken’s unexpired term.  Bill has decided to follow his doctor’s order to lighten his load.  Thanks, Bruce, for your willingness to stay on and to Bill for your guidance this past year.
Annual Report

JOHN:  (Give a general overview of what we’ve accomplished):

· [slide] The Association is governed by a board of trustees that meets on a regular basis to develop policy and strategy for the association.  They put in a lot of time, and I thank them for their dedication.  Board members with us tonight are:
· Dave Harry, Gem City Engineering Company, who will serve as the Association’s vice president this year.
· Lee Watson, Techmetals, Inc.
· Bruce Benedict, Production Tube Cutting
· Michael Kalter, Behm Quartz Industries
· Steve Staub, Staub Laser Cutting
· [slide] In 20xx we put a lot of effort into fine-tuning our strategic planning process.  This slide shows the 20xx priority issues.
· Financial constraints:  Additional sources of revenue need to be identified in order to continue growing services to members.

· Continued responsiveness:  The Association’s infrastructure needs to be updated in order to improve its responsiveness to member needs.

· Membership growth:  An effective member recruitment program needs to be implemented for the Association to retain its strong position in the greater Dayton community.

· Issues facing members:  workforce development, business volume, preparedness for emerging trends/technology, sales process, health coverage costs.

· [slide] 2004 brought many accomplishments but in the interest of time, I’ll highlight just a few.  The full list will be in the annual report that will be available on the DTMA website in the next few weeks.
· The 20xx/20xx workers’ comp group program saved group members a total of $1,566,238 (an average of $19,826 for each of the 79 DTMA members in the group) in premium costs.

· 25 business leads came to the DTMA office and were emailed to members – a 56% increase over 2003!

· The DTMA Political Party, held at the Dayton Industrial Exhibition, brought 20 candidates and office holders together with 150 people concerned about the legislative issues facing the manufacturing community.

· A forum featuring Al Frink, newly appointed Assistant Department of Commerce Secretary for Manufacturing and Services was held for him to learn about the issues affecting the local industry.

· The Association was awarded a community grant to fund a full-time staff position to help implement workforce development initiatives, including efforts to attract a highly-skilled, diverse worker pool.

· In response to member needs, the AIM Center delivered a lean manufacturing training program and Lushin and Associates delivered a sales training program.

· In support of vocational school machine trades programs, DTMA helped coordinate the production of a Time-Warner commercial promoting the industry as a viable career choice.

· [slide] This slide shows how we performed compared to quality and member satisfaction objectives.
· Membership Renewals: The goal is 90% retention for all members.  Actual was 89% retention.

· Value/Participation:  The goal is 80% of regular members find value in at least 4 services and benefits.  Actual was 85%.

· Member Satisfaction:  The goal is a 100% satisfaction rate.  Actual was 89%.

· [slide] In addition to our focus on priority issues, we have the “production” side of the association – providing services and benefits expected by our membership.  The slide shows statistics for 2004 activities.

· Much of the work of the association is accomplished through the direction of our committee volunteers.  All committees have a liaison from the Board of Trustees.  We have two standing committees that serve specific purposes:

· [slide] The Finance Committee is responsible for ensuring the operating budget complies with financial policies set by the Board and for advising the Board on matters concerning the financial health of the organization.  The committee is chaired by the vice president, Dave Harry, whom we’ve already introduced.
· [slide] The Governance Committee is responsible for advising the Board on governance structure and issues and for developing leaders within the Association through leadership training and coaching.  This committee is chaired by Bob Clark from Dayton Progress – please stand, Bob.

· At this time, committee presentations will be made.  (John introduces each person when it’s his/her turn to speak.)

· [slide] Don Clouser – Member Services Committee
· [slide] Member benefits and services
· [slide] Mike Freed – Workforce Development Committee
· [slide] Top Gun Policy Team
· [slide] John Baker – Government Relations Committee
· [slide] Dave Harry – Marketing Committee
· [slide] Joni Duncan – Human Resources/Safety Committee
· [slide] Steve Staub – Program Committee
· [slide] Mike Gorman – Social Committee
JOHN:  Thank you, Mike.
· [slide] I would like to introduce the leaders of our roundtable discussion groups -- please stand as I call your name and remain standing.

· Elaine Lantz from Paragon Alliance, (Elaine is not in attendance), Antonette LOO SEN TA from Blue Gill Consulting, and Rob Jones from Manpower Professional – these folks lead the Leadership Forum.
· John Rollig from Jena Tool.  John leads the Human Resources/Safety Forum.
· Each of these groups deals with issues and solutions specifically related to their title in a casual roundtable discussion format.  We thank you for your involvement and your efforts to maximize the value of these forums.  I encourage all of you and your employees to attend these events which are held during the pre-meeting seminar hour.
· [slide] The DTMA Education Foundation provides funding for initiatives designed to recruit, train, and retain employees in the region’s tooling, machining, and manufacturing industry by enhancing their knowledge and skills and, subsequently, their value to their employers.  Initiatives funded by the Foundation are managed by the Workforce Development Committee with oversight provided by both the association and Foundation boards.  Shown on this slide is the Foundation’s Board of Directors.
[slide] The Foundation has one standing committee, the Fund Development Committee.  The committee is chaired by Dave Neer – Dave, take a bow – its purpose is threefold:  (1) to advise the Board of Directors regarding the solicitation of funds, (2) supervise the funds granted by the Foundation, and (3) communicate with DTMA members on Foundation activities.
[slide] This slide shows how the funds are typically used.

· A successful association requires three critical components – strong leadership, competent staff, and active volunteers.  Please consider getting involved.  Get on a committee to learn the ropes, then if you’re interested, put your name in the hat for board service.  There is a sheet on your table that you can use to let us know you are interested.  We are holding pre-meeting in February for anyone who wants more information on getting involved.  Committee chairs and board members will be on hand to talk about and answer questions on what’s involved and the time commitment.  Getting involved not only helps the association, but there’s benefit for you, too . . . you learn and grow professionally and you establish close business relationships with prospective suppliers and customers.
Annual Meeting Business Items

JOHN:

[slide] We have 3 items requiring vote by Regular members this evening – ratification of new trustees, approval of the 20xx budget, and approval of changes to the association’s by-laws.  A packet containing information on the budget and a ballot were emailed to Regular members on December 27.  Copies of the budget information and the ballot are on your table.

The change in the by-laws approved by members last year allows us to vote either by ballot in person or by mail.  Therefore, we won’t do a “show of hands” or verbal vote tonight.  Instead, we will present the budget for discussion, then you will vote by using the ballot on the table.  Remember, it’s one vote for each Regular member company.  It’s important that you complete the bottom of the ballot so that we can be sure that not more than one person from your company has submitted a ballot.  Hand your ballot to one of the ladies as you leave the meeting tonight.  Staff will tabulate the results including those ballots which were mailed.  If your company submitted more than one ballot and if the votes conflict, you’ll be contacted to resolve the conflict.  Staff will then send an email to all members announcing the results of the vote.
· Board candidates:  I would like to introduce to you the two new Board candidates who are recommended by the current Board.  If ratified, their two-year term will begin immediately.

· Harold Linville is president of A.F. Leis, a contract manufacturing company serving the medical industry.  Harold, will you stand?  Thanks, Harold.
· Mike BAH ZO is president of T & R Welding, a welding and metal fabrication company serving the tooling and machining industry.  Mike is not able to be here tonight due to a sickness in the family.
· Budget:  The second item is approval of the 20xx budget.  As explained in the packet that was emailed, the Board of Trustees has approved the budget and recommends your approval.  Always observant of “good steward” practices, the Finance Committee and the Board review the budget each quarter to assess financial performance against projection and adjustments are made accordingly.  The Association is fortunate to have a modest cash reserve accumulated over the last few years through frugal spending and vigilant control over expenses.  The association’s finances are in good shape.  Most of the members of the Finance Committee and the Board are here tonight to answer any questions or respond to points of discussion on the budget – are there any?
· By-law changes:  The changes all relate to setting up a new membership category which will allow people who have retired from the industry to stay active in the association.  Is there any discussion on the proposed by-law changes?
· At the end of the discussion:  Remember to complete your ballot and give to the ladies on your way out.

· Are there questions on anything that was said or not said tonight?  This is your opportunity to ask questions of the leaders of your association.
· At the end of discussion:  With no more discussion, we will wrap up tonight’s meeting.
Wrap Up

[filler slide]

JOHN:
· Member Announcements

· Updike Supply is pleased to announce that they are now the exclusive local authorized distributor for all Kennametal products.
· Blue Gill Consulting announces a $250 discount to any company that schedules their strategic planning session during the month of January.
· February Member Meeting – Thursday, February 3, here at the Mandalay.

· Please return your name badges and ballots on your way out.  Please feel free to stay and chat.
